
5 N Country Club Road 

 

217-429-8800 
DECATUR, ILLINOIS 62521 FAX:217-422-0398 

 

December 14, 2016 

Mr. Keith Alexander 

Director of Water Management 

1155 S. Martin Luther King Jr. Drive 

Decatur, Illinois 62523 

 

Attention: Mr. Jerry Stevens 

 

Re: Contract Change Order 1 

       Lake Decatur Dredging and Oakley Sediment Basin Rehabilitation project         

 

Dear Jerry: 

 

Thank you for meeting with me to discuss the need to supplement funds for our contract for the 

dredging of Lake Decatur Basins 1-4 and the rehabilitation of the Oakley Sediment Basin.  

 

The following outlines the remaining work in our contract: 

 

1.  Administration and Management (Assume 36 month duration) 

This task consists of weekly project meetings as described earlier, invoicing for services, and 

project staff coordination. 

380 hours and $ 52,615 

 

2.  Monitoring of Oakley Sediment Basin for remainder of dredging  

This task consists of bi-weekly site visits to monitor embankment stability, return water 

monitoring in channel, possible erosion measures, preparing final quantities for work performed 

and complete record drawings for the project. 

     

175 hours and $ 17,961 

 

3.  Construction Administration of Dredging (Assume 36 month duration) 

This work is to perform initial bathymetric surveys of Basins 3 and 4 to verify the existing 

conditions prior to dredging, performing monthly surveys to verify monthly production of the 

contractor, download field information, evaluate information and calculate dredge volumes.  This 

task will also review, check and approve monthly pay applications of the Contractor. Finally, an 

updated map of Lake Decatur with revised lake bottom information will be created for the City’s 

use in providing information to the public as well as sediment basin storage site reclamation 

concepts.   

     

1,583 hours and $ 158,812 
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4.  Contingency Funds 

This task is to allow for out-of-scope work to be performed, as similar the original contract.  An 

allowance of $ 40,000 has been agreed to for possible out of scope work. 

 

Finally, pay raises for the years 2017-2019 have been calculated for staff.  This amounts to a total 

raise amount for these 36 months of $ 24,307.88. 

 

This supplement to our contract is in the amount of $ 293,695.88 and increases our upper limit of 

compensation from $ 897,900 to $ 1,191,595.88.  Attached is a detailed breakdown of the effort 

necessary to perform this remaining work. 

 

We have been involved in the dredging and water supply solutions for the City of Decatur since 

2004 and look forward to the successful conclusion of this project for our community and the 

City of Decatur. 

 

Sincerely,  

CHASTAIN & ASSOCIATES LLC 

 

 
Gregg L. Foltz, P.E. 

Principal  


